Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor John Merry, Lead of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the following:-


(1) The development of the Salford Innovation Forum building,
(2) Entering into a market value 25-year lease with an operating company on behalf of the University of Salford for the operation of the facility. 
(3) The principle of providing pump-priming finance until NWDA resources are available to reimburse the City Council, funded if required by unsupported borrowing. 


The Reasons are: (1) The report informs members of the request made by the North west Development Agency to Salford City Council to take on the development of the Salford Innovation (SIF), (2) The capital cost of the project, and how this will be met from NWDA and ERDF resources, (3) The project is a flagship project in the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Deliver Plan 2004 - 2007 and features in the Central Salford initiative. It also features within the LSP's Community Plan, Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy and Economic Development Strategy. .

Options considered and rejected were Options considered for the development of the Salford Innovation Forum were: (1) Building to be developed by the NWDA and managed by the University (rejected due to NWDA accountancy procedures and state aid regulations), (2) Building to be developed and managed by the University of Salford (rejected due to State Aid regulations), (3) Do nothing 


Assessment of Risk Financial risks have been assessed and efforts are being made to minimise them .

The source of funding is Funding for the SIF are via ERDF, NWDA and Charlestown and Lower Kersal NDC .

Legal advice obtained Advise sought from Head of Law and Administration.

Financial advice obtained Advise sought from Head of Finance and a VAT officer.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

(The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection)

Contact Officer: Karen Charnley  


Tel No 0161 793 3408 

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J.Merry
Dated:  Wednesday, 17 November, 2004

Leader of the Council Member

This decision was published on 22nd November, 2004, and will come in force on 30th November, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

